



## ILMINSTER TOWN FOOTBALL CLUB FA CHARTER STANDARD COMMUNITY CLUB

(FORMED 1921)

Members of the Somerset County League and Perry Street and District League President Gary Bealey

> 12 Greenway Dowlish Ford Ilminster Somerset TA19 0PJ

Telephone: 01460 57440 Mobile: 07875378663

Email: eafish@btinternet.com

11th November 2014

Dear Joy,

Following the EGM of the Ilminster Sports Club (ISC), on 15<sup>th</sup> September 2014, it was agreed by the members present that the Sports Club would be disbanded in its present form, in principle over time.

Ilminster Town FC (ITFC) Committee are in agreement to move the matter forward, but feel that the correct time to dissolve the current Sports Club would be after Monday May 4<sup>th</sup> when our tenure ends. This would then be after the correct six month notice period given to the landlord Ilminster Town Council (ITC), and allow the Ilminster Cricket Club (ICC) to take over during their tenure (in the summer months), if ITC see fit and all licenses were in place by then.

ITFC Committee also feel that by May 2015, the Club would know for certain if the proposed move into Britten's field was going to take place, because if this was not the case then ITFC would insist that the ISC is again joint owned with the ICC, hopefully the proposed move would take place, but it would be sensible to delay, until the project has reached the stage where at least the groundwork has began.

Furthermore ITFC would insist to safeguard our future, that there is a signed agreement by ICC, ITFC and ITC that allows us to use the ISC facility (that would then be run by ICC and have a new licence in place) from the second Saturday in September for a period of occupation unknown, until we move into our new Football Pavilion and changing rooms on Britten's Field. The signed agreement would state that the rent payable by ITFC to ICC would be set at £250 per calendar month for their time in occupation.

Andrew E Fish

Secretary Ilminster Town FC

Igenda No 11

## **Ilminster Sports Club**

Mr Andrew E Fish 12, Greenway, Dowlish Ford, Ilminster, Somerset. TA19 OPJ

Tel: 01460 57440

Mob: 07975378663

E-mail: eafish@btinternet.com

7th November 2014

Reference: Ilminster Sports Club

Dear Joy,

Following the EGM of the Ilminster Sports Club on September 15<sup>th</sup> 2014, it was agreed by the members present that the Sports Club would be disbanded in principle, over time in its present form.

The Ilminster Sports Club Committee was in total agreement, and it was decided to move the matter forward by giving the correct notice and informing our landlord Ilminster Town Council (ITC) of our wishes to dissolve the Sports Club and terminate the existing license and for the Ilminster Cricket Club (ICC) to take it over.

The current Sports Club Committee understands that this cannot happen until ICC have a new license and also that ICC and Ilminster Town Football Club (ITFC) along side ITC have a signed agreement in place which gives ITFC the right to use the Sports Club facilities during the months September to May, or until they move into their new home in Britten's field.

Also the Sports Club Committee realize that the signed agreement will have to have a clause in it that mentions the fact, that for any reason the ITFC move into Britten's field does not happen, then the status quo will remain and both ICC and ITFC will revert to the original constitution of ownership.

Yours sincerely

J 2 2

Andrew E Fish Secretary Ilminster Sports Club



ILMINSTER CRICKET CLUB

c/o 18 Eames Orchard, Minster Heights, ILMINSTER, Somerset, TA19 0BZ.

9th November 2014

MS JOY NORRIS
Town Clerk
ILMINSTER TOWN COUNCIL
Council Offices
North Street
ILMINSTER
Somerset
TA19 0DG

Dear Ms Norris

Following the Cricket Club Committee meeting on Wednesday, 8<sup>th</sup> October and your subsequent letter of 15<sup>th</sup> October, it was agreed by all Members that the Cricket Club wishes to take over the full running of the Sports Club and will be required to apply for the necessary Licence in order to do so.

Yours sincerely

Mark English

Secretary of liminster Cricket Club